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Sanctuary Updates to Sound and Video  This has been a big year of upgrades.   
• We added a new camera in the sanctuary for our online worship experience. It’s been a huge improvement 
both in sound and video quality.  
• The sanctuary sound system was also reviewed and refreshed, adding a new wireless microphone system. 
• The outdoor portable system for the grove was overhauled with new speakers and a new mixer. The old 
sanctuary wireless microphone system will be used for outdoor worship. 
• In October two flat screens will be installed in the sanctuary so that we can add to all that we do to make 

worship creative, relevant, and meaningful. This will allow us to project announcements, pictures, videos, 
and to interact with our online community in new ways. 

        
We couldn’t do these things without the support of the Larry Wotring Estate, the Memorial Fund – in memory 
of Larry Pruneski, Phil & Julie Wehr Music Gift, Selig Electric, Entertainment Services Group (Mike and Nate), 
Jeff and Ronnie Herbine, Ed Normann, Phil Wehr, Pastor Kayli, and our Sound Team. THANK YOU!   
         
See Pastor Kris or Pastor Kayli if you are interested in being a Digital Host on Sunday mornings. You’ll get to 
help with the camera and interact with our online community during worship.  



 

Adult Faith Formation Classes with Pastor Kris     
Note:  In addition to these gatherings there is an adult group that meets on God First Wednesdays on the first 
Wednesday of the month. The night starts with supper (you can join or skip) at 5:30 with small groups starting at 
6:30-7:30pm.  See more detailed post. Dates:  Oct 4, Nov 1, Dec 6.  
 
Falling Upward:  A Spirituality for the Two Halves of Life  by Richard Rohr  
   Father Rohr offers a new paradigm for understanding one of the most profound of life’s mysteries:  how our 
failings can be the foundation for our ongoing spiritual growth. He explores the two halves of life to show that 
those who have fallen, failed, or gone down are the only ones who understand “up.” How do we grow spiritually 
and know spiritual joys in the midst of it all?  
                Sessions Fridays from 9:30 to 11am, October 6 and 13 
                Sundays from 9:15 to 10:15am, October 8 and 15  
 
Why Did Jesus, Moses, the Buddha, and Mohammed Cross the Road?  Brian D. McLaren 
In looking at other religions McLaren proposes ways to create benevolence and solidarity rather than rivalry and 
hostility going beyond tolerance by encouraging vigorous hospitality toward, interest in, and collaboration with 
others.  
*Watch the bulletin for dates where we hope to meet with other faith leaders and visit other faith  
communities. Anyone can join us.  
                Sessions Fridays from 9:30 to 11am- Oct 20, 27, Nov 3, Nov 10  
                Sundays from 9:15 to 10:15am - Oct 22, 29, Nov 5, 12  
If you’re unable to join us but want to read the books, there are copies available on the table  in the lobby or 
contact Pastor Kris.  
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PLEASE RETURN THE INFORMATION FORM AND SURVEY AS SOON AS POSSIBLE 
 
            In June members received a letter asking you to complete an information form and survey.  If you 
haven’t returned your form to the church office yet, please do so.  
            Your response is important to us.  
WE NEED EVERYONE TO RESPOND and COMPLETE THE INFORMATION FORM and SURVEY.   
 

            Here’s the online link to complete it:  
                https://forms.gle/JEZM4v4EcZ29EktMA 

            Or you can contact the church office for additional paper copies to be mailed to you.  
            Thanks! 

https://forms.gle/JEZM4v4EcZ29EktMA
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Staff Update from Pastor Kris   
 

Congratulations to Carrie, our Pastor of Visitation, for taking the first (big) steps of authorization from the Penn  
Northeast Conference of the UCC!    
 
She has been working hard on writing papers, sermons, and submitting material for the PNEC committee to review and 
this summer she received approval for lay ministerial standing.  She can celebrate the sacraments of baptism and  
communion without another authorized minister present.  More importantly, this is a huge affirmation of her gifts and 
leadership, which we have the privilege of seeing first hand here.  
 
The next step, to be licensed here and with her position at St. Luke’s, will take some more work which she’s doing. At her 
recent PNEC meeting they affirmed her gifts by challenging her to consider the ordination (lay) track as well, which  
involves more work, but after being licensed she’d be more than half way there. AND, she said, ‘yes!’.  
 
Celebrate with her and continue to keep her in your prayers as she serves God here and discerns her call among us. She’s 
doing wonderful work and is an important part of our team here.  Thanks Carrie!  
 

 
Our Sunday Set Up Person  
Payge served as the substitute last year and is now the permanent Sunday Set Up Person. Payge is a senior at  
Northampton Area High School where she is a member of the Orchestra.  She also volunteers after school to help the  
Elementary and Middle School orchestra rehearsals. Payge is a member of the Lehigh Valley Young People’s Philharmonic 
and is involved with the Hearts for Music program held at Union Lutheran Church.   
  
Payge is highly involved in 4-H, she is a member of the 4-H Equine club and competes with her horse, Maverick.  She is 
also a member of Teen Council, Textile, Clovers, Farm to Table clubs and 4-H Potato Judging Team. She will be traveling to 
Georgia in Fall to represent the county at the National 4-H Conference.  Payge is a member of the Youth group, attends 
High School Happy Hour and has played her viola during services.  She is always willing to lend a helping hand.    
 
And now, she knows how to make coffee and run the camera for our live stream!  Welcome Payge, you’re doing great!  

From the Property Committee 
 
       September has brought more activity to the church property. There is much excitement during the week as the  
preschool children and teachers came back and settled into a nice routine of greeting each other and partaking in their 
daily activities.   Sunday activities are moving along with two services, 8 & 10:30, along with the start of Sunday School, 
children’s church, choir rehearsals, confirmation class and mission activities.  The church facility is ready to welcome  
everyone for worship and share in God’s spirit. 
 
      The grove is also available to all who want to take a break and enjoy nature.   The leaves will begin to change color 
soon and the crisp air is a welcome relief from the summer heat.   Come take a walk through the woods, enjoy the  
playground with the kids, or have a little lunch break under one of the pavilions. Trunk or Treat and Lights in the Grove are 
two big events planned for the grove, come and enjoy these special events with your church family. 
 
        The painting of the exterior of the church sanctuary is nearly complete.  Landmark Painters have been working hard 
for many weeks removing layers of old paint and applying two coats of white paint to all of the wood trim around the  
windows, doors, gutters and accessories of the main church.  They also painted the metal railings along the steps.  The  
finished painting project is looking great. 
 
      Funding for this major project was provided by the Funds of Lasting Gifts endowment fund, we give thanks for this  
financial support to keep our church beautiful. 
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October 2023 Edition 
Pastor Kayli (pastorkayli@unionucc.org) 

PNEC  

Sleep Out for Homelessness 

When: October 14-15 

Time: 7pm-7am 

(meet at church at 6:15pm) 

Where: UCC Greenawalds, Allentown 

See Pastor Kayli for paperwork/covenant 

Sign-Up by October 2 

*All Youth are encouraged to participate* 

Trunk Or Treat!  

Join Pastor Kayli in decorating her car for our Annual Trunk or Treat!  

When: October 21, 2022 (rain or shine) 

Time: 1pm-3pm (arrive at 12pm to begin decorating) 

Where: Grove Parking Lot 

Sign up using the link provided: https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/60B0F48AEAD2BA2FE3-trunk2 

Need someplace to be on Sundays at 9:15am?  

Join us for “Open Sunday School” in the Youth Room!  

Youth 8th thru 12th are invited for a time to hang-out 
and have a “coffee hour” dedicated just to them!  

No need to sign up! Just be there! 

October 29, November 12, December 10 

9:15AM-10:15AM 

YOU ARE LOVED. YOU ARE WORTHY. YOU ARE WELCOMED.  
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PNEC Ambassador Corner 

Continuing with expanding on resources offered by the PNEC, did you know that the PNEConference offers  
several different financial resources?  Well, they do and they are listed below!! 
 Gwilym T. Williams Scholarship Fund* [GTW] – provides financial assistance for students who are  
current UCC members within PNEC enrolled in a formal post-high school degree program for a career as either, 
a medical doctor, occupational or physical therapist, nurse [B.S.], ordained minister or certified teacher or  
educator. 

GEM [Grants Energizing Mission] Fund* - grants are used as ‘seed money’ to help start or carry through 
to completion, local church mission and outreach projects.  These projects should be proposed and  
administered by PNEC congregations and be intended to enhance and make more relevant the spiritual life and 
gospel mission of the churches of PNEC.  Applications are received quarterly. 
 YEA Fund* – provides financial assistance for youth and youth advisors to participate in education and 
mission opportunities.  Churches and individuals are welcome to submit applications to receive funding for  
educational and mission opportunities in which they have participated. 
 

*Excerpted from the Penn Northeast Conference of the United Church of Christ brochure 
 

If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to me, Janice Metzger, at jemrenaissinc@aol.com & 

please put Union Ambassador in the subject line.  As your PNEC Ambassador, I want to help Union members 

feel more connected to the Conference and the wider church. 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 11TH 

7:05PM  (DOORS OPEN AT 6:00PM) 

Tickets: $25.00 each 

ORDERS can be emailed or dropped at the church office or in the offering plate but MUST  

be in an envelope marked Phantoms Tickets.   

 

TO ORDER TICKETS OR FOR MORE INFO PLEASE COTACT STEVE KAREHA.   

717‐514‐8881 or s.kareha@gmail.com 

Cash, Check, or Venmo 

(Make Checks Payable to Steve Kareha) 

 

Bring your friends and family! 

Presented by Union UCC Men’s group 

mailto:jemrenaissinc@aol.com
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Room or Hall Use for Members   

Members are now able to reserve the use of rooms in the church again. Contact Marissa 

in the office to see if your date is available, to complete the necessary forms, to learn the  

guidelines and process, and to pay the fees. One time use fees are $60 plus a $25  

cleaning fee. We do not offer room use to non-members. 

Helping Hearts is a group of volunteers who visits with our senior folks who often cannot  

attend worship or church events. We are always looking for new helpers! It entails visiting 3-4 

times a year and delivering flowers and treats provided by the church. We also meet for 

about an hour prior to each delivery. Would you like to join us? 

Contact Pastor Carrie, vispas@unionucc.org or 610-297-6569. 

Pastor Carrie’s Corner  
 
What Does “Be the Light” Actually Mean? 

This phrase is thrown around all the time~but what does it mean? And why should we bother to "be the light?" 
Is it really going to matter? Can anything we do make a dent in the unrest that seems to inhabit every corner of 
society? 

 

The answer is a resounding YES! 

 

• "Be the light" means looking for the best in everyone, and finding it. 

• “Be the light" means choosing wisely where you put your time and energy. 

• "Be the light" means biting your tongue when someone opposes your viewpoint. 

• "Be the light" means not sharing gossip (or unchecked "facts"). 

• "Be the light" means not poisoning your body and mind (including what you watch and read). 

• "Be the light" means caring as much about yourself as you do others (because when we feel our best, we 
give our best). 

• "Be the light" means communicating with strangers; smile, say hello. 

• ”Be the light" means helping someone in need. 

• "Be the light" means being a patient driver or customer or diner. 

"Be the light" means breathing in the sun and the natural world and giving thanks. 

 

And the reason you have to be the light? Because it causes a ripple effect. You may not see it, but energetically 
it's there. We can choose to be the light or be absent of light. More importantly, it makes us feel better. Being 
God’s eyes, hands and hearts on Earth. 

 
Union UCC, Neffs 
Rev. Thomas N. Thomas 
Rev. Kris P. Snyder-Samuelson 
610-767-6961 
 

You are in our prayers. 

Helping Hearts 

Communion Ministers 
 

 

mailto:vispas@unionucc.org
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From the Mission Committee 
 
               Thanks to your support of the Mission and Outreach envelopes, or online giving, the Mission Committee 
approved to support each of the following missions agencies with a $500 donation. 

 

Meals on Wheels of the Lehigh Valley 

Allentown Crop Walk 

Bloom organization 

Maui Food Bank 

 

The Mission Committee also approved to support each of the following mission agencies with a $1,00 donation 
from the Larry Wotring Estate gift. 

 

Lehigh Conference of Churches 

Parkland C.A.R. E. S  Food Pantry 

 

We are blessed to be able to provide financial help to so many varied mission agencies, who help people and 
families here in the Lehigh Valley and around the world.   Thank you to all who help to make Union UCC a giving 
church to the community and the world. 
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Upcoming hosts include:  

Oct. 1– Consistory and Leadership Planning Team/ Congregational Forums 

Oct. 8– Fellowship Committee 

Oct. 15– Christian Ed 

Oct. 22– Welcoming Committee 

Oct. 29– Church and Ministry 
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September 18, 2023 Consistory Actions:  

 

 
These notes reflect item that needed action and approval by Consistory. Standing and routine items are reported by 
Committees and Staff throughout the newsletter.  A complete copy of the Consistory minutes can be found in the 
church office. 

 
      Approvals:  
• Request from Property for funds from the Memorial Fund for upgrades to the Sanctuary spotlights in tandem 

with the projection project in the Sanctuary 
• Request from Church and Ministry for vacations: 
• Pastor Kris - week of 12/26 and week of 1/8 - 1/14/24 
• Pastor Kayli - week of 11/20/23 
 
        All of the above were approved unanimously. 

New Members  
Welcome to Union UCC!  I am so glad you found us and feel at home here.  
 
New members come to us with a variety of faith experiences and backgrounds as well as a variety of interests,  
passions, and schedules. Maybe you have been visiting us or other churches for a long time and are still wondering if 
this is a fit or the right time to make a commitment to join us formally. Or maybe you visited here a few times and 
knew right away this is your place.   
 
In our effort to honor this diversity, we’d like to offer you a few options of continuing this conversation.   
 

You can join as a member at any time. Complete the information form (attached or use the link) and return it to the 
office or to me. Reach out to me to schedule a time to meet. We can then welcome you as a new member on 
whatever Sunday you choose at your convenience. 

 

2. The other option (or in addition to the first option) is to attend a new member gathering. This is a chance to 
meet with me and with other members and hear why they love their church and love to serve God here. 

 
The next new member gatherings are Thursday, October 12 at 7-8pm OR Sunday, October 15 at 9:15am-10:15am in 
Memorial Hall (Coffee Hour).  You will be received as a new member on Sunday, October 22 in Worship at 8am or 
10:30am, your choice.  Or we’ll pick a different date if that is a conflict. 
  
We hope both options will give you a chance to meet some new friends, get some more information about us, and 
ask your questions.  
 

Please complete this information form by using this link:  https://docs.google.com/forms/d/
e/1FAIpQLSeXM2pHU6Pnwd020Rpm-o8BV6-eWUoxPe2fxpZnBawImYeZ-g/viewform 

Or you can contact the office for a paper copy.  
 
We want to do whatever we can to support you in your spiritual journey here and in the community. 
 
If the timing of this does not fit your schedule, you can try again in the future. If formal membership is not for you, 
you can continue to be involved here without joining. 
 
Please let me know where you are in your discernment and how I can support you. Call or email me anytime.   
Pastor Kris         

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeXM2pHU6Pnwd020Rpm-o8BV6-eWUoxPe2fxpZnBawImYeZ-g/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeXM2pHU6Pnwd020Rpm-o8BV6-eWUoxPe2fxpZnBawImYeZ-g/viewform
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Union UCC Staff 

Rev. Kris P. Snyder 
Senior Pastor 
Cell Phone: 610-657-6007 
pastorkris@unionucc.org 
 
Rev. Kayli Freeman 
Associate Pastor 
pastorkayli@unionucc.org  
 
Carrie Beleno 
Pastor of Visitation 
vispastor@unionucc.org 
 
Tiffany Lakatosh 
Faith Formation Minister for  
Children & Families 
dired@unionucc.org 
 

Marissa Haney 
Church Administrator 
administrator@unionucc.org 
 
 
Blake Hoppes 
Minister of Music 
Blake.charger@gmail.com 
 
 
Ori Handwerk 
Facility Caretaker  
Caretaker@unionucc.org 
 
Barbara Carinci  
Financial Manager 
financialmanager@unionucc.org 

Church Telephone  
Extension  Directory  

610-767-6961 
 
Pastor Kris ext.  24 
Pastor Kayli ext.  25 
Marissa Haney      ext.  21 
Tiffany Lakatosh  ext.  27 
Barbara Carinci ext.  32 
Music Office ext.  26 

Church Office: 
610-767-6961 
Fax: 610-767-7128 
 
PO Box 66,  
5550 Route 873 
Neffs PA 18065-0066 
www.unionucc.org 
 
Preschool Office: 
610-767-5327 
prechool@unionucc.org 
Director: Annette Wilcox 

www.facebook.com/unionneffs 

Our blessings and prayers go to the friends and families of those 

who have passed.    

 

 

 

Loretta Wotring passed on August 23, 2023. Services were held on August 26, 2023 

in the Heintzelman Funeral Home. 



Dual Member Status  Dual membership is available to people who wish to join our church but who want to 
also maintain membership at another church. They will have the same rights and duties as a member. Accord-
ing to our Constitution members are required to commune and donate yearly.  We look forward to continuing 
to welcome new members into the Christian journey with our faith family here at  Union UCC.  
New Member Sessions  We encourage you to make a deeper commitment to your faith by joining us as a 
member. The next new member gatherings are Thursday, October 12 at 7-8pm OR Sunday, October 15 at 
9:15am-10:15am in Memorial Hall (Coffee Hour).  You will be received as a new member on Sunday, October 
22 in worship. This time together is a great chance to share your questions and meet some other members. 
You only need to attend one of the sessions. Contact Pastor Kris PastorKris@unionucc.org  to sign up or if you 
have schedule conflicts.  
Baptism We offer baptisms during worship at the 10:30 service every other month when we meet in person. 
Our next dates are Sunday, November 12, 2023.  Families can sign up to have their children baptized during 
the worship service in the sanctuary or in a private service with family and pastors. To sign up: Call the church 
office at 610-767-6961 or email Marissa Haney at  administrator@unionucc.org  
Weddings  To schedule your pre-marriage sessions and wedding at our church or a venue with one of the  
pastors, please see be in contact with one of the pastors.  
There is information on our website, forms to complete are downloadable. More information on the site: 
http://www.unionucc.org/resources for New Member, Baptism, and Wedding forms.  
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Financial Report 

Because of YOU our church changes lives…. 

Here are some of the ways you can share your financial generosity at Union.  

• ELECTRONIC GIVING  https://secure.myvanco.com/L-Z51X/home Choose an ongoing    
regular donation or a  single donation with your credit or debit card.  (Help us with fees if you 
can.) 
• Venmo @unionuccneffs  Make a donation or pay for a fundraiser or event. Complete 

“What’s this for?” 

• Mobile Giving Vanco Mobile Faith Engagement app 

• Cash or checks (to “Union UCC”) Place in the offering plate with a member offering enve-
lope or guest    envelope (in the seat racks) or drop in the mail if you’re not in person. 
Contact John Harting (610-799-2508) or Don Penrod (610-972-8719) or Pastor Kris if you have 

questions or if you’d like to learn more about other giving options or legacy gifts to Union.  

Fiscal 
Year 

Operating 
Fund 

Designated 
Funds 

Grand  

Total All 
Funds 

7-1-2022 ($4,682.00) $39,850.00 $35,168.00 

Income $37,413.00 $4,234.00 $41,647.00 

Expenses $32,853.00 $13,706.00 $46,559.00 

7-31-2023 ($122.00) $30,378.00 $30,256.00 

Designated Funds category includes offerings for NIN,  

Mother’s Day, OGHS, Lenten, Advent, Improvement Fund,  

Flowers, Directory, Bulletins, Phoebe Campaign, & special gifts. 

Donate, Recycle and Help Your Church 
As you are cleaning out closets and cabinets be sure 

to keep Union UCC in mind. Bring your donations at 
any time to the bin in our grove. The church receives a 
certain amount of money for each pound that is  
donated.  Items that are usable are resold or  
recycled.  You are also helping to save the amount of 
things that end up in a landfill by donating your items 
this way. Recycle Local’s goal is to help agencies have 
0% waste.  

Items accepted include:  clean and dry clothing, 
shoes, sneakers, belts, purses, blankets, sheets, 
towels, drapes, pillow cases and stuffed animals. 
Place all items in plastic bags.  NO furniture, rags,  
pillows, toys, or household goods.  

This is one more way to give and support the  
mission and ministry of God’s church at Union 
UCC.  Thank you.  

Vanco 

Venmo 

mailto:PastorKris@unionucc.org
mailto:administrator@unionucc.org
https://secure.myvanco.com/L-Z51X/home

